ESBC Meeting

January 15, 2010

Stow Town Building
5:30 pm

Attendees:  Gary Bernklow, Craig Martin, Michael Wood, Steve Quinn, Ellen Sturgis, Lynn Colletti, Greg Irvine, Lisa D’Alessio.  Design team:  Paul Griffin, Lorraine Finnegan.  Historical Consultant: Diane Siergiej

Public :  Eleanore Recko
1.  Passed on review of recent minutes to next meeting
2.  Due to a ruling by town counsel, Greta Morgan, who volunteered to coordinate the ESBC fundraising efforts as an associate member, had to choose between chairing the ongoing fundraising (through RECESS) or staying on the ESBC.  She chose to resign her associate membership. Ellen noted the hard work Greta has put in to get the fundraising off the ground, and asked the committee to appreciate what this will mean for the success of the project.  With regret, the committee voted unanimously to accept Greta’s resignation.
3. Mass Historical Submission:  The committee reviewed the current draft of the submission.  Lorraine went over what will be included as appendices, including a notebook of photos she brought with her which was passed around (too big a file to send electronically).  This will include comments by the traffic consultant regarding a possible change in drop off/pick up patterns if stone building were to remain.

    Dianne was able to find 1954 plans which show that there were significant changes to the building from its use as an apple storage barn.  Of note, the sundial was included after it became part of the school property.  Paul noted that, given the many changes to both the building and the site, it seems clear that there was a significant loss of historical value.  Dianne feels strongly that it is no longer eligible to be listed on the historic register, which is the MHC’s primary criteria.  Michael wanted to be sure that the packet stressed the number of changes made when it became Center School.  It was suggested the minutes of the Stow Historical Commission also be included in the appendix, particularly their vote in advance of town meeting.
Gary moved the committee accept the submission as amended; Michael seconded. Unanimous.  The goal is to have the full submission ready to submit first thing Tuesday morning (Monday being a holiday).  Dianne still has some of this new information from 1954 to get to the architects. SMMA will package and deliver in person.  An electronic copy will be submitted simultaneously to the Stow Historical Commission.

Revised calendar (Lorraine)

January 19: MHC submission  (30 day review starts)

February 1: MEPA submission (40 day review) to 3/13*

It was agreed to delay this until a finding/next communication from MHC as there would be no impact on the construction schedule.  Don’t expect an EIR (environmental impact review) will be required.

January 19/26: Submission to Planning Board on 1/19 for 1/26 informal hearing.  The intention would then submit a formal package on 2/9 for the formal hearing on 3/2.

February 16: Conservation Commission (tentative)

March 1: ZBA for parking waiver.

Board of Health: DEP has pushed primary review responsibility locally given size of system.  Will need to schedule.

Ellen said she’d received a question from the Rec Commission this morning about scheduling of Center fields and when they will be officially off limits.  Lorraine said the intention now is June 20 (last day of school, presuming no excessive snow days) is the date the site goes wholly over to construction mode.

Lorraine is scheduling meetings with school staff to discuss colors, playground, bird garden and sanctuary.

[Lynn left the meeting at 6:05]

Design Development drawings will be delivered to Craig’s office on Tuesday and members should stop by to get a set to review in advance of our next meeting.  AT that time, we will be reviewing the cost estimators report.

The committee instructed the design team to keep moving forward on the timetable until we hear otherwise from MHC.  Michael made a motion, seconded by Craig, to instruct the Design Team to move into development of construction documents.  Unanimous.

Lorraine handed copies of the Geotech Engineering report and the water well application to DEP to Craig Martin for safe keeping.  Paul reminded us that we only have until mid February before we’ll have to spend significant money on test wells—Ellen reported no new news on the Assabet Water/”public” water option.

Move to Adjourn at 6:23pm

Motion by Steve Quinn

Seconded by Gary Bernklow

Vote:  Unanimous  

Next meeting January 25, 2010, 7:00pm  Town Building
Minutes submitted by Ellen Sturgis
